Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Monday, April 11, 2005
8:30 AM, 245 POT

Present:  Steve Hoch, Monica Udvardy, Leonidas Bachas, Janet Eldred, Phil Harling, Richard Milich, Suzanne Pucci, Kirsten Turner, and Steve Yates.  Absent: Brian Rymond.
Chairwoman Monica Udvardy called the meeting to order at 8:30 AM.
1) As chair of the Election’s Committee, Professor William Skinner sought clarification for electing Executive Committee alternates.  The committee, by voting 5-0 on the following motion, offered its advice to Professor Skinner: Each year a division holds an election an alternate will be elected.  The most recently elected alternate will be considered the first alternate. All alternates will serve two years.
It was also announced that Mike Bardo will serve as the social science alternate while committee member, Rich Milich, is on sabbatical during fall 2005.

2) The minutes from the March 28, 2005 meeting were approved as amended.
3) The committee asked that a detailed agenda of the annual A&S faculty meeting be circulated.
4) The committee sought guidance regarding its role in the Assistant Dean for Finance and Administration interview process.  
5) The committee considered a chair’s request that the committee provide feedback on his department’s new hires proposal.  Committee members offered the Dean their feedback and asked that the Dean communicate it to the chair.

6) The committee considered and declined a chair’s request to hire a visiting assistant professor for AY 06.  

7) In an effort to maximize the number of honors awarded to College faculty, the committee recommended (by a vote of 4 to 1) that the following proposition be placed before the faculty for a vote next fall:  Faculty are not able to hold a named chair or professorship and the College’s Distinguished Professor award simultaneously. 

8) Dean Hoch solicited feedback from the committee in regards to the number of mass emails that are sent using the “all faculty” email address.  The committee responded that it is comfortable with the number of mass emails currently being sent to “all faculty.”  
9) The Dean announced that the University no longer will be conducting a new faculty orientation.  As such, the committee generated a list of topics to be covered by the College’s new faculty orientation, which included a discussion on the AR’s, different sources of funding, the institution’s administrative structure, and TASC, as well as an overview of the student body and Lexington.
10) The Dean provided the committee with additional information regarding the remaining faculty line requests.  The committee plans to vote on the remaining lines at its next meeting.

11) As a result of feedback from the Provost, the committee discussed the College’s current salary policy.  
12) The committee began an initial discussion on ways to increase the level of diversity in the College’s faculty.  
The meeting was adjourned at 10:53 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Kirsten Turner

